Barton upon Humber Civic Society
Annual General Meeting Friday 21st July 2023, held in the Raikes Room, Joseph Wright Hall.
Attendees:
Neil Jacques ( Chairman ), Andrew Robinson ( Secretary ), Liz Bennet, Jane Darwood,  Sallyann Garrard-Hughes,  Evelyn Pearson, Tim Woolard, Pat Bolton, Di Plumb, David Walker, Phil Bradley, Jean Bradley, Susan Johns, Benjamin Johns, Darren Stockdale, Janet Stockdale, Helen Clague, John French, Rose Jackson, Geoff Skinner, Lynn Haith, Ray Barton, Barbara Barton, Amy duBois, Ian Wolseley.
Apologies:
Rita Steadman, Ian Lawless, Tony and Vanessa Havercroft, Norman Hornsby, Tom Cave, Richard Hatfield, Tom Irvin, Nancy Hornsby, Nigel Land, Cath Holmes. 
Minutes of 2022 A.G.M.:
Proposed as a true record by Sallyann Garrard-Hughes, seconded by Phil Bradley – passed unanimously.
Matters arising from the minutes:
None.
Chairman’s Report:
The Chairman , Neil Jacques, referred members to his report published in the newsletter, but said his main concern was the scheme at the Transport Interchange, which, whilst welcomed, fell far short of what the Society had been led to expect.  It is understood that some further investment may be made in the site, but Liz Bennet proposed that an Action campaign should be instigated if this fails to materialise. This proposal was endorsed by the meeting.
Environment sub-committee report:
The previous chairman, John Womersley, had resigned, and the sub-committee is now being chaired by Ian Lawless. A summary of the group’s activities during the past year had been included in the newsletter. Liz Bennet proposed a vote of thanks to Nigel Land for his campaign to have a 20m.p.h. zone introduced in Barton, and this was warmly endorsed by the meeting.
Heritage sub-committee report:
The chairman, Ian Wolseley, referred members to his report published in the newsletter, and confirmed that the society’s archive has now been relocated to new temporary storage in Joseph Wright Hall. The annual trip to Beverley will now take place on Wednesday 9th August, meeting in Beverley at 10a.m.
Treasurer’s report:
The treasurer, Jean Bradley, referred members to her report published in the newsletter. A proposal to approve the accounts was made by Liz Bennet, seconded by John French, and was accepted unanimously.


Election of Officers:
Nominations for committee membership had been received as follows:
Chairman – Neil Jacques
Vice Chairman – none
Treasurer – Jean Bradley
Secretary – Andrew Robinson
Membership secretary – Jane Darwood
Committee members – Sallyann Garrard-Hughes, Jane Darwood, Nigel Land, Norman Hornsby, Ian Lawless, Ian Wolseley, Liz Bennet, Phil Bradley, Cath Holmes (new), Diana Mingaye (new).
In addition, Neil Jacques proposed that Nigel Land should be made Vice President, and this was seconded by Jane Darwood.
A proposal to elect all of the above en bloc was made by Amy duBois, and seconded by Rose Jackson. This was approved unanimously.
Subscriptions:
Due to increased costs as well as declining income, the Society felt that annual subscriptions should be increased from £ 10 to £ 15 per person. This was proposed by Liz Bennet, seconded by Sallyann Garrard-Hughes, and approved unanimously.
Any other Business:
John French raised the issue of a government proposal to close down ticket offices at most railway stations, including Grimsby and Cleethorpes, and advised that a petition was being organised by the friends of the Barton Line to oppose this proposal. The meeting was in favour of this petition and members were asked to sign it after the meeting.
The meeting closed at 7.48p.m., and was followed by an illustrated talk on Former Industries of the Humber Bank, by Andrew Robinson
